

Wootton Park Association Meeting
7.30pm –Monday 27th February 2023
Held in North Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present: Will Border (Chairman), Diana Gotts, Wendy Border, Tracey Cornwell, John Marshall-Grint, Roy Williamson, Bridget Nurse, Neil Gotsell
Minute taking: Mrs R Curtis (Clerk)
1. Apologies– Cllr Nockolds, David Price, John Marrow, Claire Harper, Simon Wells
2. To approve the minutes of the last meeting – 17th November 2022 - Agreed and signed by the Chairman.
3. Matters Arising – Neil Gotsell from the Woottons Football Club attended the meeting to discuss the car parking situation on match days.  There are still issues on some weekends with people not using the car park and continuing to park on Cranmer Ave, Bede Close and All Saints Drive grass verges.  Neil explained that the club are doing all they can to promote use of the car park, by putting out social media posts, letting the Away managers know of the arrangements for parking, putting cones out on the road sides and volunteers acting as parking marshalls.  Problems they are incurring include, people moving the cones to park on the side of the road, people not going into the car park to see if there are spaces due to possibly not knowing where to park in there, and marshalls being verbally abused.  The car parking signage which was put up on the lamp post at Cranmer Ave has been stolen.  In a bid to overcome these difficulties Will suggested that the car park could be marked out with concrete or log edging to create designated spaces to encourage use of the car park.  The football club have recently bought more cones and will replace the stolen signage.  Volunteers are reluctant to come forward to marshall parking as many are attending the day to watch their children play.  The idea of moving matches was briefly discussed but Neil said that if fixtures are not fulfilled they could incur a financial penalty from the league.  The committee thanked the club for their work on this and encouraged them to continue in educating parents of where and how to Park.  The cost of edging of spaces in the car park will be looked at.
4. Public Participation - None
5. Correspondence – A letter was received from a resident regarding the increase in dog fouling on the park and dogs not being on leads.  The issue was discussed and the committee agreed that neither of these matters can be policed by the committee or the Parish Councils.  The Clerk will include a piece in the next North Wootton newsletter and it was agreed to run a campaign by way of putting banners in the Park for short periods at a time to try and educate people.
6. Finance:
· The 200 Club account currently has a balance of £2,172.  
· The WPA cashbook has a balance of £1,622.  Football subs are due in which total £950.
.      Current spend to date on the Wootton Park Running Costs account is £8,856.  

7.  200 Club
	Draw taken on 120 members. 


	Winners for Dec
1st Prize,  £40.00 – K Taylor
2nd Prize, £20.00 – M Goddard
3rd Prize, 20.00 – I Bromley

4th Prize, £20.00 – P Harris

5th Prize, £20.00 – M Weeson
	Winners for Jan
1st Prize,  £40.00 – N Day
2nd Prize, £20.00 – H Parry
3rd Prize, 20.00 – M Pollard

4th Prize, £20.00 – E Nockolds

5th Prize, £20.00 – M Sturgeon
	Winners for Feb

1st Prize,  £40.00 – L Leggett
2nd Prize, £20.00 – B Nurse
3rd Prize, 20.00 – M Doughty

4th Prize, £20.00 – J Townsend

5th Prize, £20.00 – S Boreman


The online way of signing up to the 200 Club is now active, there is a QR code to use to access the application form and Will has had 5,000 flyers and A4 posters printed to promote the Club and hopefully increase membership.  Flyers will be posted through doors in North and South Wootton.
8. Pavilion and Park

- Grant funding has been received for the installation of the kick boards around the infant play area to stop the earth falling in to it.  The boards have been kindly donated by Timber Services which the Committee thanked for this.
- Funding has been applied for to fill the dips going into the car park, awaiting a response on this.

- The committee thanked Simon and John M-G for helping Will with the dog bin alterations, this is now complete and it is hoped to the satisfaction of the Borough Council.

- SWPC and NWPC representatives will meet with the Borough Council on 16th March to discuss the installation of the telecom mast on the Park.  At present the Operator has offered £1,000 to each of the Parish Councils to cover the cost of legal fees.  It is felt that all costs should be covered by the operator and none will be paid by the PC’s.

9. Community Payback Work

     Nothing to report
10.  Specific Requests for Tree Pruning on the Park

- Discuss any work requirements that have been raised:
No new requests received.

11. Any Other Business

· A date has been set for the Picnic on the Park – 10th June 2023
Will is going to apply for a grant to help offset some of the costs.

· Some graffiti needs to be removed from the skate ramp, this will cost around £150 to clean off by the Borough Council – this expenditure was agreed by the committee.
· The committee remembered Alan Blake who sadly passed away recently.  He was a very knowledgeable resident, having lived in North Wootton for many years and was a great help on the Park by litter picking, helping to keep the dyke clear and offering experienced advice.  The committee send their condolences to his family.
12. Date of Next Meeting–  20th April 2023 - AGM -  North Wootton Village Hall – 7.00pm
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.35pm
………………..........................................…………………………. Chairman, Date: 20th April 2023

